January 05, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

As the recently-elected King County Executive, I am pleased to transmit a motion nominating myself to fill the position on the Sound Transit Board previously held by former Executive Kurt Triplett.   I have served on the Sound Transit Board of Directors as a King County Council representative, since my intial appointment in early 2006 but with this nomination I am switching positions on the board.
Eighteen individuals are charged with the responsibility for governing Sound Transit, ten of whom are from King County.   Members of the Sound Transit Board of Directors are in a unique position to provide oversight to this very important transportation agency.  Over the next several years, the services and facilities provided by Sound Transit will play an increasingly important role in addressing our transportation challenges and contributing to the economic development of our region. This will require continued active engagement and oversight by the Board of Directors.  
Should you have any questions about this nomination please feel free to contact me, at (206) 263-9600
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

cc:
The Honorable King County Council

Joni Earl, Sound Transit Chief Executive Officer

